
Minutes, Deans and Chairs Meeting 
Feb. 22, 2021, via Zoom 

 
Spiro Kiousis called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.  
 
COVID-19 Update 

• Kiousis shared that UF testing is still 2-3K per week. Campus positivity less than 1% last week.  
 
Giving Day recap Dept. Greatest Needs Survey 

• Gaylord discussed Giving Day. She thanked everyone and the Chairs in particular for the Departmental 
Challenge. 

• She also mentioned that the Media Properties pulled in a good number of donations. 
 
CJC Undergrad Enrollment 

• Babanikos discussed undergraduate enrollment. 
• His staff is updating and expanding recruiting efforts, Swamp Sessions, Florida Days, and other materials 

and presentations. 
• His team is hiring another UFO advisor. 
• Babanikos discussed the racial percentages of CJC students over the last few years. He also said the 

Knight Division and PATH are working together to recruit a more diverse student group. 
• Summer Media Institute is a great resource, but does not indicate that they would be admitted to UF. 
• He also discussed the number of CJC PACE, UFO and IA students.  

 
Open Discussion 

• Reynolds mentioned the Dream Week discussions about reporting. She referred to a consolidated 
document and plans to educate CJC faculty, staff and students. 

 
Kiousis thanked the Deans and Chairs and closed the meeting. 
 
Attendees: Spiro Kiousis, Robyn Goodman, Randy Bennett, Dave Ostroff, Keisha Reynolds, Margaret Gaylord, 
Tom Kelleher, Ted Spiker, Laurent Burman, Mira Lowe, Evan Kropp, Jeff Pole, Randy Wright, Hub Brown, James 
Babanikos 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 2:09 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by Sarah Fitzpatrick 


